


PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

2014 AGM 

Good day, everyone.  I write with a summary of the significant events with which council has been 
dealing during 2013.  Fuller details of these events can be found in the minutes of meeting of the strata 
council.  I plan to attend this year’s AGM, after which we are planning a little celebration of the successful 
completion of the re-glazing program. 

Re-Glazing Program 

Well, I am sure everyone knows that the Re-glazing Program is now complete.  To be honest, I had some 
doubts that it would finish on schedule.  But, due to great engineering, planning and constructing, the 
project proceeded pretty much as scheduled.  The new darker outer glazing should cure the overheating 
problem in the south facing suites, and now the building looks even more beautiful.  Klaus Johansson has 
generously provided us with the following before and after images! 

 

   

  

 

 

 



RDH, the project managers provided the following before and after images from their time lapse 
sequence taken during the project. 

 

 

Also, we still have about $110,000 in our Glazing Replacement fund.  We are waiting to ensure that there 
are no further charges associated with the Program.  Once any such charges are paid, we then plan to 
return any remaining surplus to the owners. 

All of those involved in the project deserve our sincere appreciation.  These include RDH, Wall Financial, 
Glastech, and Matakana.  Representatives of these companies will join us at the end of the AGM for a 
little celebration. 

Elevators  

As you all know, the elevators were worked to death during the Re-Glazing Project.  We now are in the 
process of refurbishing them.  Yousef Rastar and Philip Jhin will lead these efforts. 

Property Managers 

Starting on March 1, 2014, we will change property managers to Sue Matthews of FirstService 
Residential. 

2013 Budget 

Our treasurer, Philip Jhin and Ken Dahl have prepared the budget for 2014.  You will note that we are 
planning to spend less on legal fees and more on insurance and agent fees.  The increase in the budget 
is about 1.4%. 

Depreciation Report  

Our last Depreciation Report was updated in 2011.  The Strata Property Act requires us to update it every 
three years or to defer the update by a ¾ Vote.  Council is recommending we defer it for the time being.   

2013 Surplus to the Contingency Reserve Fund  

There will be a surplus from the 2013 budget which council recommends transferring to the CRF.   



Election of Council  

My hearty thanks for all members of council for the hours and hours of efforts on behalf of all owners: 
Yousef Rastar, Philip Jhin, Nell Dragovan, Jerre Bradt, Michael Mathews and Mike Constantini.  Also, I 
thank you, the owners, for your support during several trying years of failed windows and elevators.   

Now that the Re-Glazing Program is complete, I plan to withdraw from council in the new year.  To 
facilitate a smooth transition, I will stay on long enough to attract a replacement for my seat on council.  
We are trying to recruit possible candidates.  Any owner who would like to get involved in council should 
advise me or any member of council.  All members of council have agreed to stand for re-election.  I 
recommend re-election of all these good people.   






























